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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

January 26, 2004
General Notice No. 2004-01A

TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: 
NP-2 Payment of Under-deducted Dues/Fees  

In OLR General Notice 2004-01 on January 2, 2004, agencies were notified of the need to calculate the under-deduction of CEUI (NP-2 Unit) dues/fees for the period from September 1, 2002 through October 31, 2003 and to make the payment to the Union of that amount by March 2, 2003.  The first step in this calculation was to request the electronic exceptions report (showing the possible under-deductions and over-deductions) from the Comptroller’s Office.  Many agencies have not yet taken that first step despite the fact that three weeks have now passed and the payments are due in five weeks.  This notice is to serve as an urgent reminder that agencies need to comply with this calculation and payment obligation by March 2, 2004.

To obtain the electronic exception reports from the Comptroller’s:

· Send an e-mail to:   w.shannon.brown@po.state.ct.us  

· Indicate the Level Two (payroll unit) codes of exception reports being requested 

· Provide the e-mail address of the person who is to receive the exception report 

The report will identify those employees whose dues/fees deduction did not equal one hour’s pay.  Besides identifying employees who have been under or over paying dues, the reports may include part-time employees even though their dues deductions may actually be correct.  It is a password-protected document and the password is ceui [in lower case].  If there are any questions about using these reports, please call Ellen Carter. 

OLR General Notice 2004-01 contained information about the proper coding to use in the Accounts Payable function of the CORE-CT financial system to make the payments to the Union and about the letter that should be sent to the Union, with a copy to this Office.  It also addressed the issue of dues over-deductions.  Questions from Agency Personnel Officers should be addressed to Ellen Carter at 860-418-6218.  All others please direct your inquiries to your agency personnel office.
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Director of Labor Relations
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